









5th September 2014

Dear Parents/Carers of Key Stage Two Pupils 

Schools receive additional funding of £1300 per pupil for those pupils who qualify for free schools meals. This is different to the Universal School Meals scheme that comes into force in September, when all pupils in Key Stage One qualify for a school meal.

 For pupils in Years 3-6, if parents are in receipt of the benefits listed below, and do not apply for Free School Meals, our school will miss out on additional funding of £1300 per pupil which is used to support your child’s learning in the school environment, including the purchase of additional resources and investment in staffing.   

For children in years 3-6 – do you qualify?

If you receive any of the benefits listed below you can register your child for Free School Meals and the school will receive additional funding of £1300 per pupil:

· Income Support

· Income-Based Jobseekers Allowance

· Support under part VI of the Immigration & Asylum Act 1999 

· Child Tax Credit - provided they are not entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual income (as assessed by Her Majesty’s Revenue and Customs) that does not exceed £16,190

· Guaranteed element of State Pension Credit.

· Income-Related Employment & Support Allowance  

· Working Tax Credit 'run-on' - the payment someone may receive for a further four weeks after they stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit. 

Please provide this information as schools use this additional funding to help support your children within the school environment to achieve their full potential in education.

How to apply?

Go online to; www.essex.gov.uk/educationawards
Or 

Apply over the telephone or request an application form by calling 08456032200

I cannot stress how important it is to your children and the school to apply make an application if you qualify.

Yours sincerely,

Miss N Rainford

Head of School 
